Birch Run Area Schools

BALLOT PROPOSAL AT A GLANCE

FOR THE ANNUAL MAY 3, 2016 ELECTION

REASON FOR REQUEST

· To maintain the funding that voters have already approved – There will be NO COST TO HOMEOWNERS and there will be NO INCREASED COST TO BUSINESSES
· To get full per student operational dollars ($7,391 estimate) that the state authorizes under Proposal A

· If the election is not successful, the district will lose approximately $1.7 million dollars in operational funding

THE PROBLEM

· The 18 mills approved by voters for operational expenditures in 1995, renewed in 2006 and 2011 will expire in 2016.  The State of Michigan requires that the full 18 mills be levied as part of the full state per student foundation grant.  Without the levy, the state per student foundation grant would be short $1.7 million for Birch Run Area Schools.
· The vote is requested to allow the district to continue to collect the full 18 mills voters approved since 1995 on non-homestead property such as apartment buildings, rental homes, vacation properties, some vacant land, and commercial/industrial properties for the purpose of funding public school operations.
THE PROPOSAL

· At the May 3rd election, school district voters will be asked to vote on a RENEWAL of the 18 mills on non-homestead properties for 5 years – (although the ballot language uses the word INCREASE, it is actually a RENEWAL millage of the current operating levy).

HOW MUCH WILL IT COST?

· A SUCCESSFUL VOTE WILL RESULT IN NO COST TO HOMEOWNERS AND NO INCREASE TAX TO BUSINESSES.

· The first year impact on non-homestead property including apartment buildings, rental homes, vacation properties, some vacant land, and commercial/industrial property will be that they pay the same tax rate, 18 mills, as was in place since 1995.

CONTACT
· Please contact Rod Livingston, Business Manager, with any questions. You can contact Rod by phone at (989) 642-9307 or by email at rlivingston@birchrunschools.org 
